
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

June 4, 2020 

 

Sheila C. Holman 

Assistant Secretary for the Environment 

NC Department of Environmental Quality 

1601 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, NC 27699 

 

 

Re:  Request for 3-month extension of deadline 

Dear Ms. Holman, 

I would like to request a 3-month extension of the deadline for our project, ‘Development of a 

Total Organic Fluorine (TOF) Method for the Analysis of Process Wastewater Streams and Air 

from Fayetteville Works (NC)’, to June 30, 2021.  This request is due to the partial shutdown of 

my university due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  We have not been able to operate at normal 

capacity during the last 3 months and need this time for the successful completion of our TOF 

method.  In addition, we are currently under a gradual Phase 1 / Phase 2 reopening, where we 

will still not be at full capacity until sometime in July or August of this year. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Susan D. Richardson, Ph.D. 

Arthur S. Williams Professor of Chemistry 

Department of Chemistry and Biochemistry 

University of South Carolina 


